SHERIDAN GARDENS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

General Meeting – September 27, 2012 – 6 pm

Present:
Chris Larson, Kurt Lee, Margie Brown, Malinda Thomas, Teri Harlan, Francis Picray
Not present:  Shellie Treanor, Cyndi Lyon
I.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

A.
Sheridan Gardens List of Accomplishments  (accomplishments to date)


1.
Formal recognition as an established neighborhood association



2.
Two year expansion of the Neighborhood Finance Corporation lending area



3.
Better relations with the local schools – Hoy and Brubaker



4.
A flower garden and picnic tables at Sheridan Park



5.
Plans to renovate Sheridan Park for beautification and to increase family use



6.
Increased police presence including speed monitoring and citations



7.
Lane markings at E 38th & Hubbell to increase safety



8.
Provided a venue for residents to air concerns and goals for our community



9.
Request reports from city departments



10.
Funds from the Polk County Board of Supervisors to improve our community



11.
Participation in the improved Snow Removal Program (before it went citywide)


B.
Scrub Days


Two Saturday dates remaining for this year:  October 20 and November 17.



Items can be taken to one of the following:



1.
MWA Transfer Station, 4198 Delaware Ave, 7am to 2pm



2.
Compost items:  MWA Compost Center, 1601 Harriett Street, 7am to 2pm


C.
Sheridan Park Renovation – Larry Edris of Des Moines Parks & Rec couldn't be at our meeting this evening.  He is completing his plans and will meet with the board next month, then present at our November general meeting.

II.
VOTING – NEW OFFICERS


Votes were counted and the following are our new officers for the upcoming year.


Officers





Board Members at Large

President – Kurt Lee


Teri Harlan


Vice President – Francis Picray

Malinda Thomas


Secretary – Chris Larson


Cyndi Lyon


Treasurer – Margie Brown


Shellie Treanor









Howard Scott

III.
SNOW REMOVAL PROGRAM


A.
We were one of the first neighborhoods for this program, which will now be done city wide, starting this winter.  With this program, cars will be ticketed that are not moved off the street at the time of snow removal.

B.
For the first two snow plow days, warnings will be given, if cars are on the street.  After this, cars will be ticketed $35.

C.
Snow will be plowed if there is a snowfall of two inches or more


D.
If a car is moved off the street into a parking lot, you must ask for permission to park in the lot

IV.
FUTURE SHERIDAN GARDENS MEETINGS


A.
General meetings will move to the 2nd Thursday of the month; meetings will continue to be held every other month.  The meeting dates for this next year are:  Nov 8, Jan 10, Mar 28 (due to spring break), May 9, and July 11.


B.
Time of our meetings will remain 6 pm to 7:30 pm


C.
Cyndi Lyon will be checking with the principal of Hoyt, to make sure we can still meet at Hoyt.

V.
SCHOOL UPDATES

A.
Amy Wiegmann is the new Principal at Brubaker Elementary

B.
690 Students have been enrolled this year


C.
Student drop off / pick up has been good so far this year.  Some cars drive fast through the parking area; which will continue to be monitored in an attempt to keep this from happening

D.
"Journeys" is the new reading curriculum.  Teacher were trained for this, during the summer

E.
Brubaker's SINA status is SINA 3; due to this status, no families took advantage of the choice school plan to leave Brubaker for another school

VI.
PARKS & REC UPDATE (given by Chris Larson for Callie Le'au Courtright)

A.
Free Yoga in the Park, continues at Gray's Lake through the end of September.

B.
Star Viewing with the Science Center of Iowa and Des Moines Astronomical Society



at Ewing Park Lilac Arboretum – this Saturday, Sept 29, 7 to 10 pm.  They will have telescopes available.  (Street reminder:  Indianola is closed, north of McKinley).


C.
Pirates & Princesses Party – Oct 22 at Four Mile Community Center


D.
River Walk Dog Park – now open at 1111 Illinois Street



(for more information, visit the website www.dmparks.org/dogparks)



1.
Permits are required to use the park.  Permits are available at City Hall, Clerk's Office, which are valid thru Dec 31, 2012.  Day passes are also available.  (To purchase a permit you must have a current dog license and current rabies vaccination).


2.
Earn a free permit by volunteering as a Dog Ambassador for 40 hrs per year




(for more information, email parksvolunteer@dmgov.org)

VII.
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS UPDATE – Francis Picray

A.
October 7 – Forum with Polk County Sheriff Candidates at North High School


B.
November 6 – Election Day – up for vote is Polk County's Water and Land Legacy Bond – in the amount of $50 Million to fund park and trail improvements, along with conservation, including lakes, rivers and streams.  This would cost the average household $9 per year.

C.
November 10 – Workshop for Neighborhoods, 9 to 5pm at Polk County Administration Building on Euclid (this was the old Target store on Euclid).  Workshop on how to get sponsors, leadership, etc.  Lunch will be served.

D.
Former Trailer Parks on Hubbell


1.
Former Trailer Park west of Quick Trip – This is to become a dog park.  Parking for this will be at Sargent Park (located right behind, across E Douglas).  Possibly park benches and picnic tables will be placed in this area.



2.
Former Trailer Park west of Redwood Motel – This will be green space for now.  Car enthusiasts are interested in using this for future car shows.  No facilities are planned for this area for now.

VIII.
  MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS


A.
E 38th & HUBBELL INTERSECTION



We submitted a request to have some changes made to this area, which were done in August.  The center dividing line was moved further west and new lines were painted dividing the two lanes, approaching the stoplight, when driving northbound.  Turn arrows were also painted.  These changes seem to be working well.


B.
SHERIDAN PARK



A new light has been installed across the street from the park, making the area brighter at night.  We have wanted more light for the park at night and hopefully this will help.


C.
HUBBELL RESTRIPING PROJECT



The word we have received on this project is the following:



1.
City is re-applying for reduced funding for this project.



2.
Temporary re-striping will then be done and monitored, to see how it is working.



3.
If new stripes seem to be working with the traffic flow, it will be kept.




If it is not working well, the striping will be redone, back the way it originally was.

VIII.  QUESTIONS & CONCERNS


The following questions were asked by residents attending the meeting:


Q:  What happens to the land (designated flood area) where homes are torn down due to flooding?

A:
Right now we have no information on when the houses will be torn down.  Once they are torn down, the land must continue to stay in its green, natural state.  No structures can be built there again.  However, the area can be used for a community flower or vegetable garden, for a fee of $25 per year.  Camping is not allowed in these areas.  If a person is found camping, police should be notified.

Q:
Who can you call to complain when a neighbor has junk in their yard?

A:
Kevin King is the contact for Neighborhood Nuisance.  His phone number is 283-4559.

Respectfully submitted,

Kurt Lee

